





Phone number: 0953-588-3721 | email address: emotuguegaraocity@gmail.com

## OFFICE OF THE CITY MAYOR

29 September 2025

## THE HONORABLE MEMBERS

Sangguniang Panlungsod This City

Thru: HON. ROSAURO RODRIGO G. RESUELLO

Vice Mayor and Presiding Officer

## Dear Honorable Members of the Sanggunian:

May we reiterate our letter dated September 08, 2025 relative to the Memorandum of Understanding between the Tuguegarao City Government, Philippine Drug Enforcement Agency and various National Government Agencies and stakeholders for the operationalization of Balay Silangan.

The Balay Silangan is scheduled to open on October 6, 2025, and we are finalizing the preparations for its launch. We kindly request the City Council's approval of the MOU to ensure a smooth and successful implementation of the program.

We would appreciate your prompt consideration of this matter, and we are available to provide any additional information or clarification as needed.

Thank you!

In the name of public service,

MAILA ROSARIO S. TING-QUE City Mayor

## Copy furnished:

- City Legal Office
- PDEA RO2
- PNP RO2
- DILG
- DOH-RO2
- DSWD RO2
- DTI RO2
- DepEd RO2
- TESDA RO2
- BFP RO2
- DILG Tuguegarao City
- All concerned offices



